Community Groups Anticipate Homicide Report
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The manslaughter conviction recently handed down to James Ramage tells violent and controlling husbands what some legal, women’s and domestic violence groups already know – that violent men can get away with murder. 

Community groups hope the Victorian Law Reform Commission’s (VLRC) final report into Defences to Homicide, to be released this Thursday, will include recommendations to put an end to cases like Ramage. 

 

Victorian Women’s Trust Director Mary Crooks says the Ramage case highlights inadequacies in homicide law that must be addressed.

“It is an outrage that women like Heather Osland who have faced long-term barbaric abuse are still being convicted of murder, while the violence of men like James Ramage is excused,” Ms Crooks said. 

 


Whether it is men or women who kill in domestic homicides, overwhelmingly it is a result of a history of men’s violence against women. While women are more likely to kill to save their own lives, men are more likely to kill out of jealousy and control, most often when women try to leave the relationship. It is imperative that homicide law addresses this social reality.

The VLRC recommendations should focus on reforming the law relating to self-defence, to ensure it adequately addresses the experiences and social circumstances of women who kill violent partners.  Such women should have access to a full defence under the law and, whether it is men or women who kill in response to violence, evidence of that violence must be heard at the trial. 

Other reforms must prevent violent men from being able to claim a 'loss of control' as a partial defence to homicide, when they kill out of sexual jealousy, relationship separation, or as the next step in their history of violence and control.  

Women’s Legal Service Victoria lawyer and spokesperson for the Federation of Community Legal Centres, Joanna Fletcher, said the Law Reform Commission will need to tread a particularly difficult line in its recommendations on provocation and other partial defences to homicide.

“Provocation is fundamentally flawed, but until self-defence adequately addresses women’s experiences, it may be the only defence that prevents some women who kill their violent partners, as a last resort, from being wrongfully convicted of murder.  

It is also difficult to see how the other partial defences to homicide that have been discussed can avoid the gender bias inherent in the law of provocation,” Ms Fletcher said.

This important debate should not be limited to reform of homicide law, with domestic violence service providers calling for a wider debate.  
“Domestic homicides are the extreme but logical result of a society that stands quietly by whilst women are being abused in their own homes.  Until we meaningfully address the incidence of domestic violence through reforms to the legal and social systems that respond to women experiencing violence, these cases will continue to happen,” said Ms Janine Bush, Policy Coordinator of Domestic Violence Victoria. 

 

Contacts: VWT Executive Director Mary Crooks (9642 0422), Domestic Violence Victoria’s Janine Bush (0409 937 800), and Women’s Legal Service Victoria’s Joanna Fletcher (0409 426 870) are all available for comment and will be attending the VLRC launch.
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